      PENNAR & BUFFERLAND COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION
Minutes of the meeting held in The Alma Inn on Tuesday, 14th February 2012 at 7.30 p.m.

The members present at the meeting were: Christine John (Chairman), Cllr Maureen Colgan (Vice Chairman & Treasurer), Ron Selby (Secretary), Myra Rowley, Pam Thomas, Cllr Tony Wilcox, Cllr Christine Gwyther and Peter England.
Apologies for absence were received from: Rev. Roger Hart and Cllr Carolyn Fortune.

The Chairman thanked the members for attending the February meeting of the Pennar & Bufferland Community Association, then went on to ask if everyone agreed that the minutes of the 10th January 2012 meeting gave a full and accurate account of the proceedings. Cllr Maureen Colgan proposed that the minutes be accepted as published, and Cllr Tony Wilcox seconded her proposal.

Treasurer’s report 
Cllr Maureen Colgan reported that the P&BCA accounts presently showed a credit balance of £131.55.
Suggestions for street parties in Pennar on Saturday, 2nd June to celebrate H M the Queen’s Diamond Jubilee
Cllr Maureen Colgan said she was in favour of arranging ‘street party’ in the courtyard area off Castle Street for the residents of the nearby streets. 
Cllr Tony Wilcox said that he favoured a party in the grounds surrounding St Patrick’s Hall. In the event of it raining on the day, the parties could be moved inside the hall.
The P&BCA will apply to the PCC Community Chest for help with the funding for both events.
Community’s response to the closure of the Minor Injuries Units in South Pembrokeshire

It was reported that two P&BCA members , Cllr Maureen Colgan and Christine John travelled to Haverfordwest to attend an arranged meeting in Winch Lane, but they failed to locate the hall where the meeting was supposed to take place.
At a well attended meeting in Pembroke Town Hall on the 19th January, campaigners against the closure of the MIUS heard of the efforts of senior clinicians at Withybush Hospital to recruit suitably qualified staff from as far away as Dubai, to man their Accident & Emergency Department, but without success. Hence the necessity of transferring staff from South Pembrokeshire and Tenby Cottage Hospitals to Withybush. Mrs Angela Burns AM and Simon Hart MP also addressed the meeting.
New housing development close to Bentlass Terrace to go ahead
Cllr Tony Wilcox said that four, two bedroom bungalows are to be built at the rear of Bentlass Terrace. One of the bungalows will be adapted to the needs of a partially disabled tenant, and the other three may be tenanted by elderly people who wish to downsize from larger council properties.

Delayed decision on the future of a long established recreation area in Pennar

Cllr Tony Wilcox said that the final judgement on Pembroke Dock Town Council’s application to have land at the western end of Military Road declared to be a town or village green has been subjected to yet further delay. PCC are re-examining all the evidence submitted, and may seek the advice of a barrister who specializes in these issues, before making their final decision. 
That muddy pathway connecting Bufferland Terrace with Treowen Road

The P&BCAS efforts to keep this well used shortcut passable in all weather conditions will receive a boost when the council deliver yet another tonne of one inch stone chippings next Tuesday. P&BCA members will provide the tools and the muscle to spread the chippings over the parts where it is most needed.

Pennar school children will try to stop us putting our foot in it! 
Pennar residents continually complain about the fouling of pavements, streets and open spaces with dog faeces. The P&BCA will request the teachers at St Mary’s Junior School and the Pennar Community School, to have their pupils design posters that can be widely displayed on lampposts, gateposts, refuse bins etc., reminding dog owners that they should clean up after their pets!     
Annual General Meeting of the Pennar and Bufferland Community Association 
Cllr Maureen Colgan reminded the members that on Tuesday, 13th March will be the P&BCA Annual General Meeting. Maureen said she hoped the members would make a special effort to attend, and hopefully, invite their neighbours to come along as well. To this end, the P&BCA will ask the local newspapers to advertise the time, date and location of the AGM. 
The Chairman closed the meeting at 8.10 p.m.

The Pennar & Bufferland Community Association Annual General Meeting will be held in the Alma Inn on Tuesday, 13th March 2012 at 7.30 p.m. All residents welcome!
